
Upper Makefield Township Board of Supervisors 
September 14, 2011 Special Meeting Minutes 

 
The September 14, 2011 Special Meeting of the Upper Makefield Township Board of Supervisors was 

called to order by Chair Bud Baldwin at 7:00 p.m.  In attendance were the following members of the 

Board of Supervisors:  Chair Bud Baldwin, Vice Chair Tom Cino, Treasurer Mary Ryan, Member 

Dave Kulig and Member Dan Rattigan.  Also in attendance were Township Manager Stephanie Teoli, 

Finance Director Sandy Wenitsky, Public Works Superintendent Bob Johnson and Police Chief Mark 

Schmidt. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:   

There was no public comment. 

 

GENERAL FUND DISCUSSION:  

Ms. Teoli provided an overview of each of the line items of the General Fund Budget.  Members of the 

Board asked questions and provided comment throughout the presentation.  Mr. Johnson and Chief 

Schmidt answered questions about the public works and police budgets, respectively. 

 

 

LIQUID FUELS FUND DISCUSSION: 
Ms. Teoli reviewed the line items in the Liquid Fuels Fund.  Members of the Board provided comment 

during the presentation. 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 
The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m. 

 

Approved:   October 5, 2011 


